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WHEREAS, The Ophelia Project is a program of the John F. Kennedy Memorial 

Foundation, a 501c3 non-profit charitable organization; 

WHEREAS, The Ophelia Project empowers teen girls to reach their full potential 

with the support of dedicated mentors and community partners; 

WHEREAS, on March 18, 2025, Lesli was recognized at a luncheon hosted at The 

Westin Rancho Mirage; and 

WHEREAS, Lesli’s plan for the future is to join the military, she wants to join the 

United States Marines Corps; and 

WHEREAS, besides being part of Ophelia, Lesli has been part of the CVHS Choir 

for the past 4 years; and 

WHEREAS, Lesli is appreciative of the opportunity and the scholarship that The 

Ophelia Project offers. She is really grateful for being part of Ophelia and the mentors; and 

NOW THEREFORE, I, Steven A. Hernandez, Mayor and Council of the City of 

Coachella, by the power vested in us, do hereby recognize 

Lesli Barraza Diaz 

and urge all citizens of the City of Coachella in joining me to commemorate their 

commitment to serving the community. 
 

IN WITNESS HEREOF, I have hereunto set 

my hand and caused the official seal of the City 

of Coachella, California to be affixed this 23rd 

day of April 2025. 

 

______________________________________ 

Steven A. Hernandez, Mayor  

City of Coachella, California 


